
OTC DERIVATIVES AND NON-FINANCIAL COMPANIES

This document summarizes the views of the European Association of Corporate Treasurers and following companies: 

Bayer, BMW, Daimler, EADS, E.ON, MAN, Rolls-Royce, RWE and Volkswagen

Six reasons why the exemptions are more than justified

1. Official figures from Bank for International Settlements show that in December 2009 OTC derivative transactions involving non-financial companies were only 4.5% of all OTC transactions, and this percentage is declining: a year before it was 4.7%. 

2. If non-financial companies were not granted an exemption their share of derivative transactions would fast decline towards zero: derivatives would then become purely speculative instruments fully disconnected from the real economy.  Admittedly, this is not what the G20 wants.

3. Non-financial companies need OTC derivatives to reduce operational risk resulting from commercial operations. These operations can be complex and non-financial companies need “tailor-made” derivatives which cannot be centrally cleared.  

4. Central clearing inevitably works with margin calls which would result in an enormous cash trap for non-financial companies, which use derivatives for hedging and not for speculating.  By definition these hedges are all one-way, so non-financial companies would not benefit from the netting inherent to central clearing.

5. Obviously non-financial companies cannot access central bank liquidity like banks can. 

6. The issue is not European, it is a worldwide issue. There is in particular a need for a coordinated approach with the US and there is a provision comparable to Article 7 of EMIR in the US Dodd-Frank Act.

Current wording can be improved on four points

· It should be made more explicit that the financial counterparty to an OTC transaction would not have unilateral obligations for this particular transaction. 

· It should be made clear that the clearing obligation would cease if a company breached the clearing threshold and then fell under it again.
· The current draft foresees that all OTC transactions should be cleared once the clearing threshold is passed, including the ones under the threshold. This would result in a “clearing shock” for which we can see no rationale. The system would simply work better if the imposition of clearing applied only to transactions above the clearing threshold.

· The concept of “objectively measurable” should be related one way or another to existing regulations, standards and definitions as well as audit procedures.  
Last but not least, non-financial companies urge ESMA and ESRB, which will play a central role in EMIR’s implementation, to engage from the day they are created in an in-depth dialogue with the real economy. 


